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Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines
Section 15123. Please include one copy of the Notice of Completion Form (NOC) with your submission and attach the
summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH #:
Project Title: Tentative Tract Map No. 18305 Project
Lead Agency: City of Rancho Cucamonga

Contact Name: Tabe Van der Zwaag

Tabe.VanderZwaag@scityofrc.us (909) 477-2450

Email: Phone Number:

Rancho Cucamonga San Bernardino
City County

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

The Project proposes to subdivide the existing 4.0-acre parcel into six single-family residential lots. The development
would include extending Vista Grove Street west, across Hermosa Avenue, for approximately 380 feet, which would turn
south into a cul-de-sac surrounded by the proposed single-family residences. Construction of the Vista Grove Street
extension would result in removal of the San Bernardino County Fire District access gate, which would be replaced just
to the west of the road extension. A 15-foot wide equestrian trail easement would be created along the eastern and
southern boundaries of the project site, connecting to the existing equestrian trail west of the project site. Access to the
equestrian trail would come from the southwest corner of the new Hermosa Avenue and Vista Grove Street intersection.
The Project also includes landscaping improvements, storm drainage improvements, and private septic systems for each
lot.

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.

The Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration identified potentially significant impacts to biological resources, cultural
resources, paleontological resources, noise, and tribal cultural resources.

Impacts to biological resources would be mitigated through a pre-construction nesting bird survey.

If subsurface deposits believed to be cultural or human in origin are discovered during construction, all work must halt
within a 100-foot radius of the discovery. A qualified professional archaeologist would be retained to evaluate the
significance of the find.

If paleontological resources are discovered during excavation activities, the contractor will notify the City and cease
excavation within 100 feet of the find until a qualified paleontological professional can provide an evaluation of the site.
The qualified paleontological professional will evaluate the significance of the find and recommend appropriate measures
for the disposition of the site.

The Project would implement construction noise reduction methods, including temporary noise barriers, restricting
construction hours, notification of all adjacent residences of the construction schedule, and other similar measures.

Revised September 2011



continued

If applicable, describe any of the project's areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

N/A

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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